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ASH 2007 – Minutes of AGM (5/12/2007) held at Albany, WA.

Commenced at 8:30 PM

1.  Apologies received from Marc Hero, Eric Wapstra and Scott Keogh

2.  Minutes of Previous Meeting

No objections were raised or business raised in regards to the minutes.

Motion to accept minutes put forward by Mark Hutchinson.  Seconded by Nicky Mitchell.  Motion carried.

3.  Treasurers Report

The report noted that there was $8500 available in the general account.  $10,000 in conference income had been received.  There was a note that there had been a shift in the staff to student ratio, which had raised additional income at the conference.  40 New Members had joined the society.

Earnings from the previous year’s conference had been used for student research and travel awards.

No audit had yet been undertaken for the general account.  This needs to be rectified.

4.  Eric Wapstra (read out by Paul Doughty) provided some written general comments.  He noted that, at the previous ASH, it had been decided that membership fees should be included as part of the conference fees.  However, unlike most societies, meetings are held an average of every 18 months.  This system then does not provide for annual renewals and so presents difficulties in accounting.  In addition, members not attending meetings would miss the opportunity to provide payments of membership fees. 

A discussion was held as to whether the society should revert to an annual payment system.  There was a general thought that the easiest system would be payment of an annual fee, expected at the end of each financial year.  A reminder to provide payments for those who had missed them would be provided when meetings are announced.  Non-paying members should be carried for a period of 12 months with a 2nd reminder provided by the end of this time.  They would be removed from the Society’s lists after this time.
A motion to formalise this position was put forward by Gordon Grigg and seconded by Patrick Couper.  The motion was carried by a vote of 90-3.
5.  Rick Longmore tendered his retirement from the position of Public Officer for ASH.  He was unable to continue due to travel commitments and concern over a lack of communication within ASH (cited lack of newsletter as a problem).
Paul Doughty moved a motion to thank Rick Longmore for his efforts.  This was seconded by Frank Lemckert and the motion was carried.  Simon Blomberg suggested that a formal letter of thanks be sent to Rick and this was generally agreed to (to be signed by the president).  

It was noted that the new Public Officer needed to be living in the ACT (where the organisation is incorportated) and that the person need be a current member.  Ross Alford moved that the position of PO carry an honourary membership to ensure that the latter condition was met.  This was agreed to by general consent.  No one at the meeting was able to take on this position.  Scott Keogh was suggested as a suitable person to undertake this role.  It was agreed that the President would discuss with Scott the possibility of taking on this role.
6.  Next Meeting.

Expressions of interest to hold the next meeting were provided by:

a) SRARNZ – to be held in Auckland in February 2009.  A short presentation on the likely venue and associated places of interest was provided by Marleen Baling from Massey University.

b) Lin Schwarkopf and Ross Alford – to be held in northern Queensland.
c) Mark Hutchinson – to be held in South Australia.  Mark noted that it had been some years now since it was held in that state.

Aaron Bauer addressed the meeting in regards to the World Congress.  Scott Keogh has indicated that he would be interested in organising the next available Congress, Aaron noted that the next meeting was already being organised and is to be held in Manaus, Brazil, in August 2008.  Agreement has also already been reached that the following meeting is to be held in either Canada or the USA.  Hence the next Congress open for bidding was the 8th Congress to be held sometime between 2015 and 2017.  There was agreement that an initial bid for the 8th WCH should be developed and presented in Manaus.
After a brief discussion (and indications of deference from Lin and Mark) it was decided that the offer from SRARNZ should be accepted.  However, Dan Edwards noted that ASH generally had meetings where those attending stayed together in the one location, which provided a good social atmosphere and opportunities to interact.  This was not embedded in the SRARNZ proposal, but there was agreement that a joint meeting in Auckland should make every effort to maintain this tradition.

7.  Election of Executive Committee

Given that the next meeting was expected to be a joint meeting with SRARNZ, it was agreed that someone with connections to this group should be the next president.  On this basis, Paul Doughty moved that Mike Thompson become the next president of ASH.  This was seconded by Gordon Grigg.  Mike accepted the nomination and was elected unopposed.  
In the tradition of ASH, Paul Doughty was elected as Vice President.  

Mike Thompson nominated Glenn Shea as the new Treasurer.  This was seconded by Dale Roberts.  Glenn accepted and was elected unopposed.
Mike Thompson nominated Frank Lemckert for the position of Secretary, which was seconded by Dale Roberts.  Frank accepted and was elected unopposed.

No other positions were considered for filling at the time.

Murray Littlejohn noted the recent passing of one of the foundation members of ASH, John Moore.  He motioned that ASH find out more in regards to his passing.  This was seconded by Dale Roberts and the motion carried.

Nick Clemann noted that long-time ASH member John Coventry also passed away during the year and that condolences be recorded by ASH.  This was seconded by Mike Thompson and the motion carried.

Murray Littlejohn was formally ejected from the meeting at 9:15PM.

The meeting closed at 9:20 PM.

ACTIONS FROM MEETING

Audit of accounts required 




President/Treasurer
Notice of Annual Fees in June



Secretary/Treasurer

Letter of thanks for Rick Longmore



President
Ask Scott Keogh to become Public Officer


President

Preparation of initial bid for 8th WCH


Scott Keogh

Information required on passing of John Moore

Secretary

Note of condolence of passing of John Coventry

President

